
 

 
 

Marilyn Madigan 
National President 
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc. 
 
Subject: Nomination of Cathy Turck for National Secretary or higher 
 
Dear National President Madigan, 
 
I am writing to you to put forth the name of Cathy Turck for the office of National Secretary, or 
higher, at the National Convention to be held in Orlando, Florida in August 2024.  At our recent 
NY State Board meeting, the Officers and delegates in attendance unanimously supported 
putting forth Cathy’s name for the office of LAOH National Secretary, or higher. 
 
Cathy is currently serving our Order as National Treasurer.  Cathy works tirelessly to support the 
good works of the Order.  She is calm in the face of a storm and is steadfast in her efforts to 
promote Friendship, Unity, and Christian Charity.  Cathy has previously served on the NY State 
Board and on her County board, including as County President.  Cathy is a true Hibernian at 
heart. She reaches out and offers her assistance wherever she can to help her fellow Hibernians 
in need.  Cathy was awarded the NYS Mother Teresa award at our convention in July 2021. This 
is the highest honor in NYS and Cathy was humbled and honored to receive it. 
 
Cathy is active and volunteers at her Parish, St. Lucy’s of Altamont, NY, with numerous 
fundraisers and events.  She is active in her community; she has volunteered as the head cook 
for the Schenectady Senior Center and sits on the Board of Directors for the J. Wyatt Spenser 
Memorial Scholarship Fund in her local school district. 
 
Cathy is an asset to her sisters in New York, always reliable, always kind, very hard working. We 
know that she will continue to serve all LAOH members well.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Regina Begley 

 
Regina Begley 
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc. 
President, New York State Board 
 
 

Cc: Sandi Swift, LAOH National Secretary 


